
 

Review meeting on sanitation & 5T 

Review Meeting was conducted by Sambalpur Municipal Corporation in 13th March 

2020 with all Sector Officer and Ward Officer regarding Sanitation work in the 

Presence Of Commissioner SMC, Deputy Commissioner and Enforcement Officer at 

Sambalpur Municipal Corporation. Commissioner SMC informed about other 

measures taken  and  have been asked to focus more on hygiene, sanitation, 

timely lifting of garbage in slum areas and spraying disinfectant in residential and 

public places.  Bio-metric attendance system has been stopped in SMC, while 

sanitation inspectors and ward officers have been asked to impose Rs 500 penalty 

on persons found spitting ‘paan’ in offices and workplace. Aahar Centres nodal 

officers were also asked to ensure hand wash facility at the centres and shelters 

for urban homeless also been asked to issue necessary instruction to important 

temples to ensure maintenance of hand wash facility for devotees.   On organising 

marriages and thread ceremonies, Commissioner Mam said “though there is no 

restriction on organising such functions, people have been advised to postpone 

the events till situation improves. They have also been asked to avoid mass 

gathering. 

 

The SMC has suspended all its mass awareness programmes and public events. 

Civic officials have been asked to make field visits individually everyday to inspect 

implementation of the Corporation’s order and raise awareness among citizens on 

hygiene and sanitation. IEC material will be distributed and mike announcement 

on do’s and don’ts to prevent COVID-19 will be made. 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 
 Mo sarakar meeting followed by 5T meeting which held on dtd 22.02.20 at office chamber 
of Commissioner, Dy commissioner and all staffs of SMC are present and attended in this 
meeting.

 
 

 
By: MRT, AMRUT, SMC 


